## ALL SAINTS, HASSOP (DE45 1NS) and ENGLISH MARTYRS, BAKEWELL (DE45 1DA)

Fr. Hugh Davoren C.S.Sp

(Holy Ghost Fathers)

Tel: 01629 640241 e-mail: all.saints.church@btconnect.com Website: www.allsaintshassop.org

**Sacrament of Reconciliation:** Saturday evenings: Hassop/Bakewell: 5.30 p.m.

Hassop/Bakewell on request.

## Week commencing Sunday, 24th July 2016

Saturday	23 <sup>rd</sup>	6.15 p.m.	Bakewell	Parishioners	17 <sup>th</sup> Sunday
Sunday	24 <sup>th</sup>	10.00 a.m.	Hassop	S Koniarski RIP (M K)	of Ordinary Time
Monday	25 <sup>th</sup>	No Mass today			St James Apostle
Tuesday	26 <sup>th</sup>	9.30 a.m.	Bakewell	E Mc Grail	Ss Joachim & Anne
Wednesday	27 <sup>th</sup>	9.30 a.m.	Hassop	C S Sp Intention	Feria
Thursday	28 <sup>th</sup>	9.30 a.m.	Bakewell	C S Sp Intention (+)	Feria
Friday	29 <sup>th</sup>	11.30 a.m.	Hassop	C S Sp Intention	St Martha
Saturday	30 <sup>th</sup>	6.15 p.m.	Bakewell	Parishioners	18 <sup>th</sup> Sunday
Sunday	31 <sup>st</sup>	10.00 a.m.	Hassop	Richard & Joan Tommason RIP	of Ordinary Time

Ministries weekend of 30<sup>th</sup>/31<sup>st</sup> July

	Readers	E. Ministers	Welcomers	Flowers
Bakewell 6.15 p.m.	P. Greenhalgh, H. Hoare	E. Hague	P. Greenhalgh	C. Rider
Hassop 10.00 a.m.	Young People	E. Muller, L. Elliot	T&C Kilbride	
Counters	24 <sup>th</sup> July: CA	.BG	31st July: TSF	

I'm sure there will be quite a bit of travelling for many parishioners in the coming weeks. For those going on holiday, I hope you have a nice time and for those staying at home, I hope you have a nice time as well! There's not much joy these days for international travellers especially if one travels by air so we just have to make the best of the circumstances we face at airports. Patience at all times is a wonderful gift to have but especially in all those long queues that seem to take for ever and ever (without the Amen bit!)

Whatever you are doing, then, travelling to family or welcoming family members or simply staying quietly at home, have a nice break from your usual routine. "A change is as good as a rest" goes the old saying so let's hope that we all have a rest and a pleasant time in the coming weeks. The weekend Masses will be as usual as we go through the holiday season and there will be some coming & going but this will be'flexi'... It is holiday time!

Have a nice break. Fr Hugh

**Next Sunday** we have the last end of month Sunday Mass with our young parishioners participating with readings, music and intercessions. Thanks to the parishioners who arrange the liturgies for our young people. We can always be open to doing more them but this would require somebody giving time and commitment to it. Any takers?

<u>Further to Bishop Patrick's Pastoral Letter last April</u> concerning Modern Day Slavery, the first of the Training Events has now been organised. It will be on Wednesday 28<sup>th</sup> September 6.00 – 8.30pm at Spalding. It would be good if we could get a representative to go ... even though it is far!

**Parish Ministries** Two parishioners have kindly agreed to attend the weekend training course to become Eucharistic Ministers. Becoming a E M includes a DBS check along with a spiritual formation. The E M may carry the Blessed Sacrament to the sick and housebound and is responsible for creating an atmosphere conducive to prayer and respect. Respect for the Eucharist is something that regularly needs <u>our attention</u> as people who approach and receive the Sacrament. One may receive the Host on the hand or on the tongue: the choice is a personal one. However, the respect needed for the Eucharist is both <u>personal</u> and <u>community</u>. Occasionally, there are moments of concern when a communicant does not show these gestures of respect when receiving the Sacred Host. Please be attentive to this.

**Home visits** can be arranged although this may be difficult in the holiday period. Many of us are now preoccupied with family concerns for our relatives and it is difficult to make home visits to parishioners. Our parish SVP members are very good at doing their best to visit the housebound and those in nursing homes. However, nobody likes to make a visit where they feel they may be intruding or, sadly, even unwelcome. This is unfortunate. Perhaps we as a parish community could do more to make sure that our housebound members do get a visit from somebody who can remind them of parish life and what's going on there. Perhaps the housebound could be encouraged to welcome visits from members of the parish.

<u>A word of thanks</u> to all who supported the mission appeal last weekend for the *Volunteer Missionary Movement*: your generous support gave the appeal £362.67. Those of you familiar with parish life will know that we have a number of collections throughout the course of the year and we seem to have a number especially in the summer weeks leading up to the holidays! Some people are very generous and always respond for parish needs or the needs of the Church in the World. Thank you for your response once again.

**Sister Magdalene** of the Matlock Sisters celebrates her 90<sup>th</sup> Birthday this week – best wishes to Sister for the big day.

<u>Sick and Housebound</u>: Patricia Turner, Cliff Mann, Shirley Plant, Mary McNulty and Eileen Simpson. We also remember those in hospital, those going into hospital and the many not mentioned here.

<u>Anniversaries:</u> – We pray this week especially for Kay Gould, Stefan Koniarski, our parishioners and all others known to us who have died recently. **May their souls rest in peace**